Statement of the DPRK Delegation

On the 3rd cycle UPR of south Korea   

(28th session of the UPR Working Group, 09 November 2017)

Mr. President,

My delegation expresses its grave concern over the continued violation of human rights in south Korea including suppression of political parties, arbitrary detention, appalling maltreatment in the military, restriction of freedom of expression and assembly, massive surveillance, which are rampant under the “National Security Law”. 

My delegation therefore makes the following recommendations: 

1) to abolish the anti-human rights “National Security Law” and other laws which are in contravention of international human rights standards as well as the provocative “north Korean Human Rights Act”. 

2) to immediately release the 12 DPRK women citizens who were abducted during the former regime and Mrs. Kim Ryon Hui who has been appealing for her return to her family and bring those responsible for the abduction to justice. 

3) to release all political prisoners and pro-reunification figures who have been unjustly detained by arbitrary application of “National Security Law”. 
4) to take measures to end the practice of impunity for human rights crimes committed by GIs stationed in the country. 
Thank you.
